
 
 

 

 

Draft Minutes of Sutton Cheney Parish Council Meeting held on Thursday 14th October 2021 at  
Sutton Cheney Village Hall, Main Street, Sutton Cheney. 

 
 
Parish Councillors Present:  

Andrew Copson (Chair)   Julia Jarvis (Vice Chair)    
 Val Pritchard           

           
In Attendance   2 Members of the Public 
    Borough Councillor Jonathon Collett 

 
 

PUBLIC PARTICIPATION  
256/21 A member of the public gave an update on the Christmas event in Sutton Cheney. Cllr Pritchard 

has secured a Santa’s grotto with a site visit scheduled. Date will be 4th December starting at 

5:30pm. A meeting is scheduled with the event organisers will discuss the event further.  

 

ELECTION OF CHAIRMAN 
257/21 One nomination was received for the position of Chairman and it was unanimously agreed to elect 

Cllr Andrew Copson to the position of Chairman for Sutton Cheney Parish Council 

 

DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST PECUNIARY AND NON-PECUNIARY 
258/21 None received 

 

PREVIOUS MINUTES 
259/21 The Council unanimously agreed to adopt the draft minutes from the Parish Council Meeting held 

on 9th September 2021 following one amendment to change minute 221/21 from 19th September 

to 19th June. 

 

BOROUGH AND COUNTY COUNCILLOR REPORTS 

260/21 The Council noted the report from Borough Councillor Jonathon Collett.  

261/21 No report was received from County Councillor Harrison-Rushton. 

 

SUTTON CHENEY COMMUNUITY SPACE 
262/21 The Council noted an update regarding the Royal Arms development in Sutton Cheney 

263/21 The Council unanimously agreed to defer quotations to undertake a feasibility study on the 

proposed Sutton Cheney Community Space project on the Royal Arms development.  

264/21 The Council following of a vote of 1 Cllr for, 2 Cllrs against resolved not to give a donation to 

Dadlington Village Hall Committee to pay to replace pads and battery for the defibrillator in 

Dadlington. 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

COMMUNITY ACTIVITIES ACROSS SUTTON CHENEY PARISH 
265/21 The Council discussed how it can support upcoming activities across the Parish during Christmas 2021 in 

Dadlington, Sutton Cheney and Shenton.  

266/21 It was unanimously agreed to purchase two remembrance wreaths for Dadlington and Shenton 

and two holly wreaths for Sutton Cheney 

 

RURAL SPEEDING  
267/21 The Council noted an update from LCC Highways on the speed survey. Results are anticipated shortly, 

including what traffic calming measures are suitable for Sutton Cheney. 

 

DADLINGTON NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN 
268/21 The Council discussed recent developments regarding Dadlington Neighbourhood Plan.  

 

FINANCE 

269/21 The Council unanimously agreed to approve the financial statement for September 2021 with no 

amendments made 

270/21 The Council unanimously agreed to approve payments totalling £1791.07  

271/21 The Council unanimously agreed to a budget virement of £225 into the training budget from 

general contingency.  

 

PLANNING 

272/21 21/01071/TCA - Orchard Cottage Main Street Sutton Cheney Nuneaton Leicestershire - T1 Hawthorn tree – 

Fell  

No comment 

273/21 21/01199/TCA - Orchard Cottage Main Street Sutton Cheney Nuneaton Leicestershire - T1 (Pear) prune by 

1-2 metres. T2 (Apple) prune by 1-2 metres 

No comment 

274/21 21/00966/OUT - Land South of Market Bosworth Cemetery Shenton Lane Market Bosworth Leicestershire - 

Residential Development for up to 90 dwellings with public open space, landscaping, sustainable drainage 

system (SuDS) (resubmission of 20/00345/OUT)  

 The Parish Council unanimously agreed to object to this application 

275/21 To consider any planning applications received since issuing of the agenda 

 None received  

 

CLERKS REPORT 
276/21 The Clerk gave the following update: 

  

• A road closure is scheduled on Stapleton Lane, on 3rd November 2021. Details on SCPC website 

• A recent application for the dog and hedgehog public house to be added to the register of assets 
of community value requires a significant amount of evidence to support the Councils 
application 

• There has been no request for an election so a poster advertising the co-option vacancy will be 
circulated shortly in preparation for the next meeting 

• A number of residents have asked for logs and wood chips resulting from the scheduled tree 
work in November. Clerk to liaise with contractor 

• There is an issue with the tree contractor accessing fields around Sutton Cheney allotments and 
is currently speaking with the land agent 

• The Council had a recent article in the Graphic regarding the defibrillators, with an upcoming 
article about the training session attended by 28 people 



 
 

• The PCIF funding has been launched, with the deadline of 7th January.  

• Leicestershire County Council have been actioned to install a more prominent road sign in 
Shenton indicating to the new defibrillator on Pump Lane. 

 

MEMBERS UPDATE 
277/21 Cllr Jarvis attended the LRALC AGM  

 

278/21 Cllr Pritchard attended the recent defibrillator training with Cllr Dyde and thanked the Community 

Heartbeat Trust for delivering a very high quality session. 

 

279/21 Cllr Pritchard and Cllr Copson attended a meeting with staff at Sutton Cheney Wharf to discuss 

the possibility of installing a defibrillator and to improve the local area. 

 

 

 

The meeting finished at 8:25pm. 

 

 

 

Chair ..................................................................   Date .............................................................. 

 


